NHTWP Historical Commission Meeting Minutes June 9, 2025

6:35 PM Call to Order. The NTHC had a quorum.

Members Present: Greg Beatty, Chairman
Gus Gregori
Eric Elbert
Jordan Succi

Archivist Kristi Chase

Guests: Jim Briggs
Shirley Tease

NTHC members Melissa Foulke, Vice-Chairwoman; Michael Yankilevich; Johanna English, Secretary were not in
attendance.

Approval of May Meeting Minutes -> Beatty Motion, Gregori Second, Approved 4-0.
Reports:

Chair - Discussion of previous meeting topics relating to Sign designs and Zoning approval held. Beatty mentioned
that the Zoning office has offered to meet and discuss signs further in person if members would like.

Archivist - Mentioned the passing of former member Jack Kay’s passing. Northampton Day’s will be held on Sunday
September 14, 2025, discussion was held if we would like to attend. Gregori mentioned he was interested in
attending, Beatty mentioned may be able. Discussion held on Senator Farry’s Senior expo being held on Thursday
September 25, 2025. Gregori mentioned interest while Beatty and Succi were unsure of schedules. Additionally,
discussion was held on whether the Commission would be interested in providing material and literature to the
Inklings Bookshop in Rushland: Beatty Motion, Succi Second, Approved 4-0.

New Business: Beatty mentioned that Bill Wert is looking into possible contractors for the Addisville Cemetery sign.
Archivist mentioned that the contractor that she has been in contact with regarding stone restorations is looking at
$75-$100 per stone. Beatty mentioned and provided the zoning approval paperwork and discussion was held over
that.

Public Comment: Jim Briggs asking Archivist if we have been in contact with the Bucks County Historic Society
regarding contractors and sign installations, Archivist mentioned we have not and can be. He also asked about the
status of the Mill Race Inn. Archivist mentioned that we have been given permission to photograph the outside.
Discussion of members interested in photographing held. Gregori mentioned interest, Beatty mentioned he can
attend if schedule permits.

Discussion of summer meeting dates was held. Beatty “I motion that, if we receive the 250 grant on June 15, we
hold our July 14 meeting; however, if we do NOT receive the 250 grant, we cancel the July meeting”, Elbert
Second, Approved 4-0. Motion made by Beatty to also cancel the August and December meetings, Succi Second,
Approved 4-0.

Motion to adjourn at 7:19 PM by the Chairman. Seconded by Succi. Approved 4 - 0 vote.

Next meeting will be tentatively Monday, July 14, 2025 OR Monday September 8, 2025.



